
 

 

December 21, 2017 

Calendar Items 
 
January 
8  School re-opens after Christmas break 
 PAC Meeting 7pm in the library 
17/18 Grad Photo Retakes 
19 Term 2 ends 
22-26 Assessment & Reporting Period 
29  Term 3 begins 
 Dry Grad Meeting 7pm at 45530 Spadina Avenue 
 Grade 8/9 Info Session at Vedder Middle 7pm 
 
February 
2  Report Cards Issued 
8 Grad Transitions Due 
12 Family Day Holiday—school closed 
13 PAC Meeting 7pm in the library 
23 Non-Instructional Day—no classes 
26—2 Strongman Competition in the gym 
26  Dry Grad Meeting 7pm at 45530 Spadina Avenue 
 
 
   

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Christmas break is often a time to relax and 
rejuvenate – something that our staff and students 
will need following a very fast paced December. 
Sardis Secondary has continued to experience a 
flurry of activity right up until today, Friday, 
December 22nd . During the month of December our 
staff and students have been involved in canned 
food drives, Key Club rose sales, a Christmas door 
decorating contest, candy grams, a Vancouver 
Christmas market trip, Christmas Spirit Week , 
Christmas hampers, Willy Wonka musical 
productions, internal and external student 
scholarship meetings, music concerts, Christmas 
parade float and drumline, snowboard/ski trip to 
Sasquatch Mountain, team games and Provincial 
championships  and much more! 

During the month of January it is vital to continue to 
keep the lines of communication open. When 
students return to school on January 8th, there are 
only 10 days of classes left before the start of the 
Assessment and Reporting week.  If you have a 
concern about your son/daughter’s progress, please 
contact the teacher(s) right away. The more 
communication that occurs, the more support for 
your child - especially, if your son/daughter is 
experiencing difficulty. With the school and the 
home working together the rate of success for our 
students increases greatly. 

A reminder to parents and students that attendance 
requirements for students from January 22 to 26, 
2018 will be the same as last year.  In keeping with 
the new Ministry of Education school calendar 
regulations and the Assessment and Reporting Week 
Initiative in the Chilliwack School District most 
students will be required to attend and participate 

in Assessment and Reporting activities throughout 
this entire week. The frequency of attendance has 
significantly increased for all students with the 
newer format of the Assessment and Reporting 
Week. *For more details regarding the upcoming 
Assessment and Reporting Week, please see the 
Sardis Website at http://www.sardissecondary.ca 

On behalf of the Sardis Secondary Staff, I would like 
to wish all students and their families the peace and 
blessings of the Christmas season and best wishes 
for the New Year to be filled with happiness. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dan Heisler 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.sardissecondary.ca
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E-REGISTRATION FOR 2018-2019 
 
The Chilliwack School District will be moving to a cen-
tralized electronic registration system effective, Janu-
ary 15th, 2018. The new online process provides par-
ents and guardians an option to register their child at 
any time of the day including during the summer 
break. The purpose of the electronic registration sys-
tem is for the registration of new students to the Chilli-
wack School District, students who want to request a 
transition to a school of choice for the new school 
year, and for kindergarten registration. Further infor-
mation can be found on the district website: 
www.sd33.bc.ca/e-registration.   
 
 
20TH ANNUAL SARDIS STRONGMAN COM-
PETITION 
 
The week of February 26 – March 2nd marks the 20th 
Annual Sardis Strongman Competition!  The ever-
popular event was the brainchild of former Physical 
Education teacher and coach, Bob Fitzsimmons, back 
in 1999.   
 
The contestants compete each day at lunch in heavy 
power and strength tasks…sled pull, sandbag shuttle, 
tire flip, sled push and farmer’s carry.  Competitors 
compete against others in their prescribed weight 
classes. 
   
Over the years, the events may have been tweaked 
slightly, but the show remains the same as when it 
was when established in 1999.  In addition to the stu-
dent event, an Alumni Competition has been added 
and this year marks the 4th Annual.  Past Strongman 
competitors are encouraged to sign up and partake in 
this annual fundraiser to occur Friday, March 2nd, 7pm 
start.  Spectators and competitors will be asked to 
leave a donation at the door for the Bob Fitzsimmons 
Memorial Scholarship.  Each year 2 awards are 
given out to deserving students who demonstrate 
some of the qualities exemplified by Fitzsimmons:  
the appreciation of hard physical work, dedication to 
his/her sport, commitment to a program, etc. 
 
Thanks goes out to our annual sponsors: Beyond Nu-
trition, Décor West Interiors and Murphs Gym. 
 
For further information or to register for the Alumni 
Event,  please contact Alison Fitzsimmons at  
alisonfitz_2003@hotmail.com 

 

BE THE CHANGE COMMITTEE 
 

The Be the Change Committee would like to thank all 
of the volunteers and donors who have bolstered our 
projects for the 2017-2018 year.  We especially want 
to thank the PAC for helping us with the purchase of a 
replacement freezer for our breakfast program, as 
well as COBS, Sardis Bakery, and Kins for their ongo-
ing support of this project.  We also want to thank 
Prism Studios for contributing to our hamper drive for 
Chilliwack Community Services.  Our December fund-
raising will continue to support the purchase of gift 
cards for youths whose families will be receiving a 
hamper this year.  If you would like to make a dona-
tion to any of our ongoing projects, we are always 
happy to receive grad wear for Operation Fairy God-
mother, breakfast items for the Breakfast Club, cloth-
ing for the Clothing Exchange, unopened hygiene 
products for the Hygiene Product Bank, and school 
supplies for the School Supply Exchange.  Our next 
big event will be Child and Youth Mental Health 
Awareness week in May 2018.  If you have any ques-
tions, feel free to contact Par-
ween_Irani@sd33.bc.ca.  Happy Holidays, everyone! 
 
 

Chilliwack Ford and the Drive A Ford Program supporting 
Sardis Falcon Athletics. 

http://www.sd33.bc.ca/e-registration
mailto:Parween_Irani@sd33.bc.ca
mailto:Parween_Irani@sd33.bc.ca
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ATHLETICS 2017/2018 WINTER UPDATE 

We had a great Fall season. Our swim team brought home the Fraser Valley Banner!! 

 

And our Sr. Boys Cross Country and Soccer Teams finished in the top 10 at the Provincials.  Congratulations 

to these athletes and coaches. 

 

Winter season has begun. We currently have 5 teams underway with a possibility of our curling team re-

starting this year. 

 

Senior Girls Basketball coached by Gina Graves and Kristy Vanderstarren. 

Junior Girls Basketball coached by Mark DeBruyn and Brad Anderson. 

Senior Boys Basketball coached by Adam Smith and Trevin Rogers. 

Junior Boys Basketball coached by Harv Adrian and Mr. Morgan. 

Field Lacrosse coached by Mr. Heisler and Mr. Grenier 

 

Thank-you to these coaches for their work in volunteering to coach these teams. 

See the whiteboard in the front of the school for up to date information. If you have any other questions, 

ask Mr. Geary (Athletic Director). 

 

  Senior Teams Home Basketball Schedule: 

 
 

  Date    Boys/Girls Opponent  Time 
 

  Thursday December 7 Boys  Chilliwack Senior 8:00 
  Tuesday December 12 Girls  Mouat   6:30 
  Monday December 18 Boys  Mission  8:00 
  Tuesday January 9  Girls  Robert Bateman 7:00 
  Monday January 15  Both  Yale   6:00/8:00 
  Monday January 29  Both  MEI   6:00/8:00 
  Wednesday, February 7 Girls  Abby Senior  6:00 
 
 

Senior Boys Cross Country team won 3rd 
place at the Fraser Valley Regionals.  It was a 
soaking, rainy, windy day but they perse-
vered.   
 
Team members from left to right are:  Taran-
preet Mann, Owen Wright, Effatparvar, Luci-
en Ronholm and missing from the picture is 
Logan MacDonald. 

mailto:brad_geary@sd33.bc.ca
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MyEd BROCHURE FOR PARENTS 

Please note:  The username is the parent’s name, not the student’s name.  You will need to login on a desk-
top computer for the your first login before using your smart phones or tablets.  Contact the office for login 
credentials. 

Page 2 of brochure on Page 4  

FOODS CLASSES 

 
Do you have clean used take-out containers that you 
are no longer using? The Foods room (E101) would 
love to stock up on clean, used containers so stu-
dents can take leftovers home! If you don't have take 
out containers, then clean, used, 250, 500 or 750 mL 
sour cream or yogurt type containers with lids are al-
so welcome!  
 
 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU 
 
A big thank you to Southern Irrigation for donating 
many PVC pipes (5 foot lengths) for our Strength and 
Conditioning classes.  We use the pipe lengths for 
warm-up exercises, proper form on certain lifts, etc. 
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